
CERTIFIED MAIL# 7016 0600 0000 2590 4806 
RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED 

Ms. Brittany Barrientos 
Stinson Leonard Street LLP 
1201 Walnut Street, Suite 2900 
Kansas City, MO 64106 

dnr.mo.gov 

RE: Wildwood/Lost Canyon Lakes Wastewater Collection System and Treatment Facilities, 
M0-0035645, Callaway County 

Dear Ms. Barrientos: 

On June 30, 2017, the Missouri Department of Natural Resources sent your client, Mr. John 
Haynes, President of the Wildwood Lot Owners Association, a conditional approval letter to the 
Preliminary Engineering Report (PER) submitted to the Department on July 29, 2016, by Miller 
Companies. The June 30, letter granted approval of the PER on the condition that the proposed 
completion dates included in the letter where acceptable to the Association, and if the completion 
dates were not acceptable, the Association may submit alternative dates for the Department's 
consideration. 

On July 18, 2017, the Department received an electronic correspondence from you, on behalf of 
the Association, with an attached response letter to the June 30, letter which included proposed 
completion dates. The Department hereby approves the proposed dates on the condition the 
Association completes the comprehensive evaluation of the wastewater collection system and 
submits to the Department a report and a schedule to remedy any deficiencies identified during 
the evaluation. The report must be submitted to the Department on or before March 31, 2018. 

Additionally, as referenced in your July 18, letter, should the Association determine that an 
upcoming milestone will not be completed by the agreed upon date, the Association may request 
an extension to the completion date by submitting a written request to the Department for an 
extension which must include an explanation for why the milestone would not be met and a 
proposed new completion date. 

Finally, in regard to the clarification mentioned in the last paragraph of your July 18, letter 
referencing permanent residency in the subdivision; the Department apologizes for the 
misunderstanding and appreciates your clarification that the Association's engineering company, 
Miller Companies, has recommended discontinuing full-time residency and incorporating a 
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grandfathering bylaw, but the Association cannot make any changes to its Covenants and Bylaws 
until the current litigation against the Association involving its Covenants and Bylaws is 
concluded. 

If you have any questions regarding this correspondence, please contact Ms. Erin Meyer 
Heidolph, ofmy staff, by phone at 573-751-8309; by email at erin.heidolph(aldnr.mo.gov; or by 
mail at Department of Natural Resources, Water Protection Program, Compliance and 
Enforcement Section, P.O. Box 176, Jefferson City, MO 65102. 

Sincerely, 

ECTION PROGRAM 

au ickerson 
Compliance and Enforcement Section Chief 

PD/eha 

c: Mr. John Haynes, President, Wildwood/Lost Canyon Lakes Lot Owners Association 
Ms. Irene Crawford, Director, Northeast Regional Office 
Mr. Andrew Appelbaum, Water Protection Program, Engineering Section 
Mr. Rockne Miller, P.E., Miller Companies 


